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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Policy & Scrutiny Committee
15th September 2020
Present:
Councillors:
D Watson (Chair), S Allan, M Cullum





B Duke, A Higgs, J Tasker, S Swinburn
Officer: 
A Hopkins Town Clerk


Other Councillors Present:, B Duke, G Fox, J Gale, W. Weir


Members of the Public: 2
A member of the public spoke on item 35/20 and would like the Hope Community Church to carry on using the Old Library following the Governments new guidelines.

29/20
Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 




There were none.



30/20
Declarations of interest

a. 
To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of 
the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify 
the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Cllr S Swinburn
Personal Interest
32/20
b. 
To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.
There were none.

31/20     Finances
The Bank Reconciliation & Payments up to end August 2020 were presented to the Committee.
Cllr Duke raised a few queries and the Clerk responded with the details.

To approve the finance papers was proposed by Cllr Tasker and seconded by Cllr Duke and all were in favour.

RESOLVED That the Bank Reconciliation & Payments up to end August 2020 be approved.


32/20     NELC SLA Payment
A response from Rob Walsh’s office had been received to say the matter was being looked into. 

The Committee asked the Clerk to chase Rob Walsh in a weeks time as this was taking too long to sort out. 2 Councillors abstained from this decision.


33/20     Reserves Policy
The Clerk presented a new Reserves Policy for ITC. This policy supported the good governance of the Council’s finances.
This was proposed by Cllr Duke and seconded by Cllr Cullum and all were in favour.
RESOLVED That the Reserves Policy be adopted.


34/20     Memorial Safety Policy
The Clerk presented a new policy for Memorial Safety, to cover both ITC’s Mill Lane Cemetery, and the closed Churchyard at St Andrew’s Church.
This was proposed by Cllr Duke and seconded by Cllr Cullum and all were in favour.

RESOLVED That the Memorial Safety Policy be adopted.


35/20     Civic Centre Re-opening Arrangements
The Clerk had circulated a report on current bookings and the planned re-opening arrangements for the Civic Centre.
Since the report the Government had introduced the “Rule of 6” restrictions to contain COVID-19.

Various guidance was coming out covering the safe use of Council Buildings, Community Centres and Places of Worship.

The amended guidance will be circulated to all members.
Various options to keep residents safe was discussed, such as cancelling all bookings, honouring existing bookings but taking no more, and taking new bookings that met the guidance.

In the interests of the community the gradual re-opening would take place, within the law.

Opening the building for the public to use the toilets was also discussed and as the toilets were also used by tenants it was not yet the appropriate time. During October, when staffing capacity to clean the toilets on a more regular frequency would be available, it would be considered.

The Committee asked the Clerk to bear the guidance in mind and to consult with NELC and other bodies to ensure compliance for any bookings.

36/20     Resource Field Lease
NELC’s Cabinet had approved the transfer of the Resource Field Lease to ITC subject to agreement of the Heads of Terms. The Clerk had not yet received this and so will be discussed at another meeting.

37/20     Emergency Plan
The Clerk had circulated the template Emergency Plan he had received from Humberside Emergency Planning Service for information. This will be used to transfer ITC’s details to.


Next Meeting 17th November 2020


